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Strengthening Families...Whatever It Takes!

August 2015
Space Coast Health Foundation has awarded Brevard CARES with a $20,000 grant for behavioral health services. These funds will be used to assist families in covering the cost of behavioral health services not covered by Medicaid or the families insurance. 

Brevard CARES has extended its contract with Child Tends through June 2016 to allow for a more robust sample size. At the time of the decision to extend the contract 18 cases in the sample group remained open to CARES. A closure date of September 30th was identified as a realistic date for remaining families to complete their care plan and develop a transition plan. By extending the date, the report will be able to include a larger sample size, a total of 132 families, in the six month post services follow up data pool.  It will also yield a larger sample using the Protective Factors Pre and Post Survey Instrument for our post survey data. 

During the month of August and expanding into the month of September, Brevard CARES staff been working diligently to address 81 lingering in-active cases. These activities included updating documentation, updating program area, re-engaging the families, and/or closing cases as appropriate. During the month of August a total of 96 cases were closed.
We are continuing to work in partnership with Department of Children and Families, Brevard Family Partnership, and Impower to analyze the data surrounding children removed from their homes during the past year. The first piece of this review focused on collecting demographic and historical information regarding the families, including prior investigations and services. The preliminary review of the data indicated that substance misuse was the causal factor in the vast majority of the removals. There was an average of 12 prior reports for each case. For cases with prior Non Judicial In-home services, the median age of the children removed was four, and the median age of the youngest child removed, if part of a sibling group was two years old. For the cases with prior CARES prevention services identified, the median age of the children removed and median age of the youngest child were both eight years old. It is interesting to note however, that the most frequently occurring age for children removed with prior prevention services was fifteen years old, with the most frequently occurring age of the youngest child removed was less than a year old.  Over the last month Brevard CARES staff have been reviewing prior CARES case information to dig deeper into the prior services provided and to look for trends. 
Brevard CARES was the recipient of the Riviera United Church of Christ back school supply drive. Thanks to the generous donations from the congregation we were able to provide CARES families with a demonstrated need with backpacks, pencils, crayons, paper and much more. 

The Safety Management Team was recognized with the Circuit 18 Child Welfare Excellence Award recently held in Orlando. Since its inception, the team has prevented over 50 children from being removed from their homes. 
Respectfully Submitted,

Phebe Powell
Phebe Powell
Executive Director
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